
This half term’s virtues are:  Friday 06.12.19 

Attentive and 

Newsletter 

Discerning 

“And the word became flesh and dwelt among us ”       John 1:14  

On Monday our nursery and reception 

children visited Hatton Adventure Park’s 

‘Enchanted Christmas Kingdom’. They got to 

hold the guinea pigs, feed the goats and 

even got to see Blitzen who was having 

some well deserved rest in the Reindeer 

Retreat before the big day. Of course the 

best was yet to come, a chance to meet the 

man himself, Father Christmas!  

Father Christmas used his special book to 

find out who was on the naughty or nice list 

and  thankfully all of the children made the 

nice list! They were given a golden key to 

unlock the door to Father Christmas’s very 

own secret toy shop where they got to 

choose their very own present.  

After the excitement of visiting Father 

Christmas and his toy shop the children 

then sat to write him a letter whilst enjoying 

some chocolate, reflecting on the day’s 

events and talking about their favourite 

part. It was a wonderfully magical day and 

the children enjoyed every minute of it.  



Attendance 

Our school strives for 100% attendance. This week the class with the highest 

attendance was Year 3 with 97% 

Well done! 

  Ready to learn Award 

Congratulations, our most punctual class this week was Year 5.  

Congratulations to Logan M in  

Year 2,   

and Brogan W  

in  

Year 4.   

We’re all really proud of you. 

This week’s virtues awards were given to  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For being attentive and discerning.   

Demi-Leigh S NN 

Millie-Mai P Reception 

James H Year 1 

Ryah McN Year 3 

Dannielle McG Year 4 

Caitlin O’K Year 5  

  Birthdays    

Happy birthday this week to: Tyler A, Ellie B and Kyle H.  



Dates for your Diary  

Sunday 8th December  

11.30am - Mass of Commitment (parents/carers of confirmation children)  

Tuesday 10th December  

9.30am - NN & Reception Christmas Performance  

Wednesday 11th December  

12.00pm - Christmas Lunch  

Thursday 12th December  

All day - Non uniform (donate cakes for Christmas Fayre)  

9.20am - KS1 Christmas Performance  

3.15pm - Christmas Fayre  

Monday 16th December  

All day - Year 1 visit to Drayton Manor  

Tuesday 17th December  

5pm - KS2 Christmas Performance  

Wednesday 18th December  

9.30am - NN & Reception Christmas Party 

Thursday 19th December  

All day - Year 2 visit to Birmingham Old Rep Theatre 

1.30pm - KS2 Christmas Party  

Friday 20th December  

All day - Christmas Jumper Day  

2.00pm - Break up for Christmas holiday 

Monday 6th January  

All day - Inset day (school closed to children)  

Tuesday 7th January  

8.55am - Children return to school  

Friday 14th February  

2.00pm - Break up for half term 

Monday 24th February  

8.55am - children return to school  



This week’s Sports Star of the Week is Kane S in Reception for continued effort and 

enjoyment in PE.   

A reminder that our Christmas Fayre is 

next Thursday, starting at 3.15pm. There 

will be stalls, food and of course our 

Christmas Grotto.  

So please come along and join us in all 

the fun.  

This week’s excellent work comes from Logan R in Year 5.  

On Wednesday Chaplains 

Pantos came into school to 

deliver a performance of 

‘Jack and the Beanstalk’ it 

was absolutely fantastic 

and everyone really 

enjoyed it.  

Yesterday Year 2 went on a very special 'Journey to the 

Stable'. They met a shepherd who had lost his sheep, a 

very grumpy inn keeper who had no room at his inn and 

finally found someone very special, baby Jesus. It was a 

great way to prepare for Christmas, with children 

reflecting on the true meaning of the season. 

The children's thoughts... 

"I was excited because I saw all of the animals."  Halina 

"I liked it because we got to see baby Jesus."  William  

"It was brilliant because we got to see baby Jesus with his 

mother."  Bella 



Our fabulous tweets continue!!! Have a look at some of our most recent 
tweets! Please don’t forget to join our tweeting community by tweeting 
us @SJBsolihull 



Second Sunday of Advent 
 

God of love, help us always to try to do the right thing, even when we find it hard, so that we are ready 
when Jesus comes. 

 

We are still in the special time of Advent when we get ready for the coming of Jesus. This is a time for us 
to look at our lives and try to change them for the better, so that we are ready for Jesus 

 

In this Sunday’s gospel, we hear a story about John the Baptist, our school patron saint. John told 
everybody that Jesus was coming and that they needed to get ready. 

 

John warned those who came to him to be baptised that they needed to say sorry for the things that they 
have done wrong and to change their lives for the better; saying this would help them to be ready for 

Jesus. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

When we say sorry, it means that we will try to do better next time. If we change our lives for the better 
and try to do the right things, we can help to make the world a happier place for other people too. 

 

What will you do for others so that you are ready when Jesus comes? 

 

God of life, we give thanks for all those people who are kind to us. Help us to be the best people that we 
can be as we wait for the coming of your Son Jesus. 

Amen. 
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Have a lovely weekend.  


